Iraq Airspace to re-open for overflights
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ORBB/Baghdad FIR Overflights of Irag may be permitted to resume as early as next week, allowing
international carriers access again to several previously heavily used routes through the eastern side of
the Baghdad FIR.

In May of this year, SFAR 77 - banning US operators from operating within Iraqgi airspace - lapsed, and was
replaced by Notam KICZ 10/2017 - which had much the same wording.

However, on October 3rd, Iraq issued a new Notam (A0477/17) - with a new restricted area in the
northwest of the FIR, from Surface to FL460. The previous restricted areas 601 and 701 were withdrawn.

This re-shuffling of restricted airspace paves the way for two major international air routes to be reopened,
UM860 and UM688 - which were realigned in April for this purpose, allowing operators additional route
options through the Middle East to Europe and vv.


https://ops.group/blog/iraq-airspace-to-re-open-for-overflights/
https://www.federalregister.gov/documents/2015/05/11/2015-11284/prohibition-against-certain-flights-within-the-baghdad-orbb-flight-information-region-fir
https://pilotweb.nas.faa.gov/PilotWeb/notamRetrievalByICAOAction.do?method=displayByICAOs&reportType=RAW&formatType=DOMESTIC&retrieveLocId=ORBB&actionType=notamRetrievalByICAOs
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FSB expects an official announcement shortly, and will update operators further. OpsGroup members will
be notified directly.
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